STOKE-ON-TRENT AND STAFFORDSHIRE

LOCAL ENTERPRISE PARTNERSHIP

Note of a Board Meeting

21st March 2011, Staffordshire University, Blackheath Lane, Stafford
Present

Jim Rickard 


(formerly Michelin - Chair)

Steve Burgin


(Alstom)

Ian Dudson


(Dudson)
Ken Stepney 


(JCB)

Mark Kerrigan 

(Alton Towers)

John Van de Laarschot
(Stoke on Trent – Chief Executive)

Brian Edwards 

(South Staffs – Leader)

Philip Atkins 


(Staffs CC – Leader)

Nick Bell 


(Staffs CC – Chief Executive)

Observers

Paul Richard
 

(Staffs University)

Simon Morris 


(Keele University)

Guests

Prof. Nick Foskett

Keele University

Chris Welch


(Community Council of Staffordshire)

Kevin Postones

(BIS Local)

Ben Adams


(Cabinet Member – Staffordshire County Council)

Neale Clifton


(Newcastle under Lyme Borough Council)

Secretariat
Hardial Bhogal

(Stoke on Trent CC)

Bryan Carnes 


(NSCCI)

Catherine Raines 

(SCC)

Peter Davenport 

(SCC)
1.
Apologies
Mohammed Pervez 

(Stoke on Trent – Leader)

Simon Tagg 


(Newcastle – Leader)

Steve Willis 


(Stafford College) 
Steve Burrows 

(SCC)
Steve Burgin joined the meeting later.
2.
Notes of the meeting held on the 28th February and Matters Arising

The notes were agreed.

Matters arising
Confidential item.

3.
Rural Business Challenges and Issues


The Chair welcomed Chris Welch, Chief Executive of the Community Council, to the meeting.  Chris outlined the work of the Community Council, the Rural Forum, and the Rural Hub.  He proposed the commissioning of a piece of work to examine rural businesses in more detail which could be funded through a LEP Capacity Fund bid.


The Board debated the proposal and the relative priorities for its work in rural areas.  Broadband had already been identified as a work area.  The Board concluded that existing data should be reviewed held by the County Council, and a range of rural organisations should be examined first before seeking to commission other work.
4.
Chairman’s Update
The Chair summarised the various meetings he had attended including;

· Community Council

· Staffordshire Strategic Partnership

· Cannock Chase Business Leaders Forum

· LEP National Summit

· North Staffordshire Employers Board and a discussion with the Chair, Sinead Butters

· Innovation Summit in Aston

· Princes Trust

The Chair reported that the Birmingham LEP was recruiting to its board which would comprise 9 business, 7 local authority and 1 university member.  This LEP is proposing to become a company limited by guarantee. 

To date 16 applications had been received for the vacancies on the board and a short-listing meeting was to be held on the 29th March.  
5.
Away Day
The draft programme was outlined with proposed the addition of an additional session to provide an introductory context and an update on recent developments.  

Prof. Foskett welcomed the event and supported the addition of the introductory context component.  He also proposed that the event commence at 10:00.  This was agreed.
It was also agreed that propositions should be used as a basis for discussion where necessary.  

It was also suggested that the marketing consultant could attend.  This needed to be considered as the programme develops.

As agreed previously the output of the event would feed into the next board meeting and an engagement event.  
6.
Regional Growth Fund (Confidential item)
7.
LEP Capacity Fund
The outline paper was discussed as work in progress subject to approval.  Board members were keen to ensure that the work filled in gaps in knowledge, and did not duplicate other data that was available.  The priorities were agreed.

Secretariat to finalise the bid, and seek the necessary approvals.
8.
Staffordshire Strategic Partnership
Philip Atkins outlined the discussions at the partnership and introduced the paper.  The objective of the new arrangements was to ensure that they add value and provide a clear level of accountability.  The LEP formed one of the constituent boards.  These new arrangements will greatly improve alignment with other sectors.
John Van de Laarschot advised that the City Council was developing a similar structure.

Both partnerships had the economy as a priority area.
9.
Task Group Updates

1. Branding and Communications – Mark Kerrigan
The LEP had been represented at the National Tourism Summit in Cambridge.  An interim communications plan had now been agreed and revised terms of reference had been agreed by the group.
A non tourism business member would be a useful addition to the group.

Mark proposed that HCL and Adam Breeze be appointed to undertake the Place Marketing commission and that a report was presented to the June board meeting.  This was agreed.

It would be necessary to define measures of success and performance indicators.


2.
Broadband – Sue Prince


Sue advised the board that the ADIT commission to review current provision was in progress with a report at the end of March.  The Broadband UK requirements were being reviewed with a view to submitting an expression of interest.


3.
Enterprise and Skills – Ken Stepney


Ken advised the board that he would be discussing the terms of reference on Wednesday with a view to circulating them thereafter.
4. Low Carbon – Ian Dudson
Ian reported that the Low Carbon Industry Development Group was to be re-focussed and would be reviewing its membership and terms of reference.  A workshop was to be held that week.
10. Any Other Business
1. Confidential item

2. District and Borough Council Engagement – It was suggested that Districts should be invited to identify items they would wish to see on the agenda. 
3. West Midlands Councils – Philip Atkins briefly outlined recent developments.

4. Chair – Jim handed over the Chairmanship to Steve Burgin in the interim.  He would with Ian Dudson fulfil his term of office by Chairing the Appointments Sub Group.

Board members thanked Jim and Ian for their support and efforts in securing the approval of the LEP and the development of the board.
11. Date of Next Meeting
8th April, Keele, Away Day

18th May 2011, Board Meeting
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